
Everyone Matters, Everyone Succeeds                                      Page 1 of 7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
It was lovely to see the children back in school after the half term break, batteries charged and ready for 
another busy term ahead! 
 
As you are aware we will be celebrating World Book Day on Thursday 3rd March.  All children are invited to 
come dressed as a book character or in pyjamas on that day (the choice is up to them). Children will be 
celebrating their love for books and will be involved in story reading during the day. 
 
We will also be holding our second book fair in partnership with Usborne on Friday 4th March.  Please follow 
this link for more information about the books that will be available and how you can buy a book 
https://sway.office.com/S06HaR1imefKYvnt?ref=Link.  Please also see letter from Usborne at the end of this 
newsletter. 
 
Hope you are all enjoying your weekend, although it’s still cold the sun is shining – Spring is in the air!! 
 
Mrs Boothroyd and the Hawes Side Team 
 
 

Relationships          Respect          Resilience          Reflection          Responsibility 

 

Upcoming Easter Events - We will be meeting to plan these Easter events on Wednesday 9th March at 
3:30pm.  If you are free and would like to join us that would be really great.  Please report to the school office 
at 3:30pm.  Thank you in advance for your support in these matters. 

 

Blackpool Council’s Adult, Community and Family Learning – The team will be holding a free 4-week course 
for our Foundation Stage families, starting Tuesday 1st March from 9:15am-11:15am.  Although places are 
limited there are places still available. Please book on line by following this link 
https://bit.ly/FLLearnTogether 
 
For further information please see ‘flyer’ at the end of this newsletter. 

 

Appeal for spare underwear – From time to time children have little ‘accidents’ in school, if you have spare 
underwear would you please consider donating them to school.  Thank you. 

 

Football Training - Years 5 & 6 – Please note that if your child attends the Years 5 & 6 football training after 
school on Thursdays our next training session will resume on Thursday 10th March. Thank you. Mr Minns 
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Morrison’s Good to Grow - Last year, we began Morrison's Good to Grow campaign to encourage school 
children to get outside and learn from the world around them.  As a school, we have managed to raise an 
astounding 1827 tokens to earn prizes!  
 
We have recently received our prizes and can't wait to start using them! We have won 3 
rainfall measures, seeds, an outdoor weather thermometer and an electronic weather 
station!" 
 
Thank you so much!  Mr Fleckney 

 

5H are ‘Signs of Light’ – On Friday 25th February, 5H took a trip to The Grundy Art Gallery 
to view their art work, which has been interpreted by a well-known local artist, Nicholas 
Delap.  Nicholas has used the pupils’ drawings which depict a symbol that they feel 
represented them, or Blackpool.  What he then did with this work is what made it so special 
for the children – he turned it into digital art!  

 
Upon entry to the exhibit, which was completely plunged into darkness, 
the floor to ceiling projections lit up, showing their pieces in all their 
glory. They were no longer a still, 2D design; they were swirling, twirling 
and flashing with colour as they captured the complete awe of the mini 
artists. 
 
The amazement didn’t end there, three of the pieces had 
been specially selected by Nicholas Delap and turned into 

Instagram filters!  Which have been readily available to any Instagram user across the nation, and 
they have been taking these 3D filters on their adventures – Adam’s jellyfish drawing has even 
been spotted at the top of Blackpool Tower! 

 
This event was possible thanks to our contacts within our local culture 
sector, and we are immensely proud of what the children have achieved.  
Mrs Cartwright. 
 

 
Blackpool Netball Club – Is your child interested in netball?  If so please see ‘flyer’ further down in this newsletter. 

 

Pupil First 
Name 

Class 
Value 

Recognised 
Values Certificate Comment 

Thomas RH Relationships For showing how to be a respectful, kind and thoughtful friend. 

Scarlett RH Resilience For showing resilience for writing a perfect whole sentence. 

Ezra RS Resilience 
For trying really hard with his writing and using the word and to extend 
them. 

Jake RS Resilience For using the newly learned digraphs in his writing. 

Oliver RA Reflection 
For continually using his active listening and recognise when it is 
someone else’s turn to speak.  

Libby  RA Responsibility 

For always being the first person to complete class jobs effectively and 
well. She takes it in her stride and seeks praise for her 
accomplishments.  Well done Libby!  
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Rory 1H Resilience 

For not only showing he is a super mathematician with his counting to 
50, he also works really hard to develop his reasoning and explaining 
skills to justify how he counted accurately.  Well done Rory! 

Aryan 1H Respect 

For being a wonderful role model to others, respecting our 
environment and making sure everything is put back in its place.  Super 
work Aryan!  

Alannis 1S Reflection For reflecting on her own leaf paintings and trying different techniques.  

Poppy 1S Reflection 
For experimenting with a range of media when creating her lead 
paintings and reflecting on her work.  

Teegan 1A Respect 
For taking turns to share her ideas and listening respectfully to her 
friends. 

Margot 1A Resilience 
For settling in really well and having a fantastic first week at Hawes 
Side. 

Poppy 2H Responsibility 
For joining in with class discussions and listening to what others have 
to say. 

Bailey  2H Resilience For improving his handwriting. 

Jacob 2S Relationships For excellent partner work in our math lessons. 

Jackson 2S Relationships For always being helpful and thoughtful to others. 

Bay 2A Relationships 
For developing some lovely relationships in his first week at Hawes Side 
Academy.  Your ‘can do’ attitude has been noticed by all, well done!  

Leo 2A Resilience 

For always proof reading his work and checking his sentences are ‘five 
star’.  He has really tried his best in all that he has done this week.  Well 
done Leo! 

Tom 3H Reflection 
For reflecting on his learning and thinking about how to improve his 
work.  Keep it up Tom! 

Layla 3H Responsibility 
For always putting 100% effort in to all areas of school.  Well done 
Layla! 

Eliza 3S Resilience 
For showing super resilience when drawing bar charts in maths.  Well 
done Eliza! 

Oliver 3S Resilience 
For trying really hard in English and maths this week, showing resilience 
when he finds something tricky.  Keep up the good work Oliver! 

Owen 3A Reflection 
Owen has made lots of sensible choices and produced some fantastic 
work. Well done Owen! 

Elijah 3A Responsibility 
Elijah always shows respect for the school environment and helps to 
keep the classroom tidy. 

Scarlett 4H Resilience 
For working very hard on her handwriting and has earned her 
handwriting pen.  

 
Olivia 4H Respect 

For being very kind to her classmates and always happy to share and 
work with cooperatively.  

Tyler 4S Responsibility 
For showing a wonderful level of resilience within his learning this 
week! 

Drew 4S Relationships 
For working hard with a variety of peers and showing positive 
relationships with all those around him! 

Asha 4A Resilience 
For solving a maths puzzle involving fractions and self-correcting and 
also using correct mathematical language in her explanations.  

Poppy 4A Relationships 
For sharing her thoughts and ideas during RE discussion and identifying 
how grateful she is. 

Rubi-Lily 5H Responsibility For pushing herself within her English writing. 

Indiana 5H Relationships 
For being a supportive friend and encouraging peer uptake in 
extracurricular clubs. 
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Henry 5S Respect For always doing the right thing and having impeccable manners. 

Benjamin 5S Resilience For working really hard in group work in science. 

Connor 5A Responsibility 

Connor has made a lot of effort in lessons this week. He has also been 
reflective about his behaviour and is working on creating better 
relationships with his peers in his LEGO therapy group. 

Beth 5A Resilience 

Beth always works really hard in lesson and consistently shows our 
schools values. This week Beth took part in a football competition and 
showed great resilience along with the rest of the team. 

Hunter 6H Resilience 
For trying so hard with his reading and developing his skills. He has 
made us all so proud. 

Lucas 6H Relationships For being a great friend, team player and always ready to help others.  

Pheobie 6S Respect 
For being kind and showing that she has great manners and respect for 
others.  Well done Pheobie! 

Evie 6S Responsibility 
For having an independent and self-motivated attitude in school - Well 
done Evie!  

Eviee-Sue 6A Relationships 
For always making sure that all the little children at lunch are joining in 
games. 

Jacob 6A Responsibility 
For taking notes during lessons and being responsible for his own 
learning. 

 

Diary Dates 
(Correct at time of printing) 

 

Non-Uniform Day – Friday 1st April 2022 
****************************************** 

Easter Break 2022 – School closes on Friday 1st April 2022  
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 2:00 pm)  

(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 2:05 pm) 
****************************************** 

School re-opens – Tuesday 19th April 2022 @ 8:50am 
****************************************** 
May Day – Monday 2nd May – School closed all day 

(open as normal Tuesday 3rd May @ 8:50am) 
****************************************** 

Non-Uniform Day – Thursday 26th May 2022 
****************************************** 

**Summer Half Term 2022 – School closes on Thursday 26th May 2022** 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm)   

(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 
****************************************** 
School re-opens – Tuesday 7th June 2022 @ 8:50am 
****************************************** 

Non-Uniform Day – Thursday 21st July 2022 
****************************************** 

School closes for Summer Holidays – Thursday 21st July 2022  
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 2:00 pm)  

(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 2:05 pm) 
****************************************** 

**Please note the term dates have been amended to include the additional holiday awarded in recognition 
of Her Majesty the Queen's Platinum Jubilee celebrations** 
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Hawes Side Academy 
Term Dates – 2022/2023 

 School Closes School Opens 

Autumn Terms 2022 starts   Monday 5 September 2022 

Inset Day (Monday 3 October) Friday 30 September 2022 Tuesday 4 October 2022 

Autumn Half Term 2022 Friday 21 October 2022 Monday 31 October 2022 

Christmas 2022 Tuesday 20 December 2022 Thursday 5 January 2023 

Spring Half Term 2023 Friday 10 February 2023 Monday 20 February 2023 

Easter Break 2023 Friday 31 March 2023 Monday 17 April 2023 

May Day 2023 (Monday 1 May) Friday 28 April 2023 Tuesday 2 May 2023 

Summer Half Term 2023 Wednesday 24 May 2023 Monday 5 June 2023 

Summer 2023 Friday 21 July 2023   
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